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Last week’s meeting saw us convene in the Eastern Room at the Grand Hotel. Unfortunately, 

the venue was not as successful as we had hoped due to the noise from the main dining room 

which became more evident as the night wore on and some of us found the room to be 

draughty.  To this end, Rob and David George will continue in their search for suitable 

premises – as the saga continues, somewhat frustratingly for us all. We are not alone – there 

are quite a few clubs in the same situation.  

We had apologies from Liz and George Guiver, Bob Fry, Louise Latimer, Leanne Liao and Ian 

Thomlinson who is overseas enjoying a holiday.  

It was a pleasure to welcome guests Freda Ennor, Marianne Mooney, Terry Edwards and Kay 

Thorogood and great to see Steve Ennor back with us. 

President’s Report:  

Melbourne International Convention will be held in May 2023; registrations open on 4th 

June with a special rate of US$425.  

Regionalization process: zone 8 (Aus, NZ and 14 Pacific nations). Clubs will need to vote 

before October this year so there will be people from District to talk us through what 

Regionalization will mean.  

Ukraine Fund – The Rotary Foundation has launched a fund to support countries taking in 

refugees from the Ukraine. Personal donations can be made to TRF (and will contribute to 

your points toward a PHF).  

 

A NOTE FROM THE PRESIDENT 
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Fijian Guest Workers Appeal for warm clothing and blankets – from Rotary Op shops and 

individuals. All clothing – men’s and women’s to be large, X large and upwards. PDG Shia 

Smart is coordinating Rotary Op Shops.  The Fijians (11 women and 36 men) are part of the 

Pacific Labour Scheme – they have 3 year visas with 3 months residence in a hotel after 

which they need to find their own accommodation. They are being employed in abattoirs in 

Dandenong. They have no winter clothing. They are being supported by the Melbourne 

Fijian community who are coordinating the donations.  

District Assembly: Saturday 22 and Sunday 23rd May and the following week each day. 

Email to be circulated.  

Guest Speaker – Kevin Hall - Art Show  

Kevin started his debriefing with a comprehensive 

slide show of photos from the Art Show weekend. 

Kevin then went through the finances, and he was 

pleased to announce that financially it was one of 

the best Art Shows we have ever held. We outdid 

our predictions for income from sales, raffle, door 

takings, Friday night’s Opening Night and 

donations. We were apprehensive about Sunday 

not being part of the Festival – but nevertheless 

we had many people through the doors and more 

people buying than we expected.  

So, huge congratulations to all the people who 

worked so hard to get the Art Show up and 

running – with special thanks to Marianne Mooney 

and Terry Edwards who did all the entries and 

sales, to David George for the catalogue and 

coordinating the Real Estate Agents, Tony 

Mooney for his work on set up, Pippa for her work 

on sales and money matters, Judith Lightfoot and 

her girls for the food, and to Kevin for his work as 

Art Show Chair. And a huge thanks to all the members who participated and helped out during 

the weekend. Rob Edwards put it succinctly when he said he was most proud of our 

achievements – and the positive feedback he has had about Rotary around Warrandyte.  

Kevin presented Terry and Marianne with flowers as a token of our thanks for their efforts. 
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Watch out for a collaboration with the Warrandyte Historical Society who will have us join 

them in their museum for a talk, followed by dinner at the Grand Hotel across the road.  

Coming soon on a Tuesday night. Details to follow.  (See further on - information about a 

WHS Sunday event that may interest you). 

UPCOMING PROGRAM 

Tuesday 10th May   

Club Meeting – 6.30 for 7pm Eastern Room at the 

Grand Hotel, Warrandyte.  

Guest Speaker: Rebekah Paige – Local Mural artist 

will talk about her proposed mural project in 

Warrandyte.  

CHAIR: Don Kinnear  

PROPERTY/PRESIDENT:  Rob Edwards   

Tuesday 17th May  

Club Meeting: 6.30 for 7pm in the FEDERATION 
ROOM AT THE GRAND HOTEL WARRANDYTE  

MEMBERSHIP WORKSHOP 
Ian Ash from the District Membership team 
will assist us to develop some strategies to 
increase our membership. This is of major 
importance to the survival of our club so it 
will be essential for all those who are in 
town to be at the meeting.  
 
Chair:        Gavin Birch  
Property:  Rob Edwards 
Cashier:     Steve Latimer   
 

Tuesday 24th May  TBA  

Sunday 29th May Tunstall Market  

Tuesday 31st May  BOARD MEETING – with 2022-23 board members. 

Saturday 4th June Warrandyte Riverside Market 

Tuesday 7th June  TBA 

Tuesday 14th June TBA  

CHANGEOVER NIGHT DATE AND VENUE TBA  

Saturday 25th June  
District Changeover Night.  
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 GRAND HOTEL MENU  
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